MILFORD FINANCE COMMITTEE
JANUARY 10, 2024
PRESENT:  Al Correia (Chairman), Brant Hornberger, Carly Kearnan, Andy Lizotte, Joyce Lavigne, David Levine, Chris Morin, Mike Nicholson
By Remote:  Lauren Wilton
Members not present:  Bob DeVita, Jerry Hiatt, Charles Miklosovich, John Tennaro, Vinny Valastro
Also Present:  Tom Brown, Town Accountant, Paul Abbondanza, Finance Analyst
Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.
Brant Hornberger made a correction to the 11-15-23 Minutes:  Milford Geriatric loses $250,000 a month.  Brant Hornberger moved to accept the change in the 11-15-23 Minutes, seconded by David Levine, all in favor.   Roll Call.  Chris Morin moved to accept the 11-15-23 Minutes, seconded by Joyce Lavigne, all in favor.  Roll Call

Al Correia appointed Chris Morin to represent the Finance Committee to the Comprehensive Plan.

Countryside:  Brant Hornberger reported that meetings were held with attorneys regarding who can sell that property, who owns same, etc.  He noted that the Town does not own it and Countryside does not report to the Selectmen or other town officials.  He stated that we should no longer fund them as we have concerns about the future.    Brant reported that Countryside lost $190,000 in November and we do not know if they own the building or the land.  Andy Lizotte reported that Countryside officials have no plans to fix their problems.  Dave Levine stated that we should have them in for budget meetings so they can tell us what they are doing with the money we give them.  

Discussions:  Central Street Bridge - $1.3 million to repair; Godfrey Brook Bridge - $300,000-$350,000 for repairs which have to be paid by the town.  Chris Morin reported that people’s properties are being affected by these expenses.

Mike Nicholson reported that there is a $4.7 million increase in the School Budget with a $12.2 million total budget increase.  The School Choice budget has declined and that school workers are looking for new locations in town to work out of.

Tom Brown, Town Accountant reported on the town lines:  Budget for 2024-2025 will be discussed in February.  All information will be given to the departments and reviewed by the Finance Committee Subcommittees in February.  The Revenue is 52% right now which is good; Expenses are at 47% which is good; Retirement Board is increased at $1 million.  The financial situation is looking good right now.  The Assessor’s Office and Youth Center departments did a great job purchasing their vehicles with no problems.

Andy Lizotte moved to adjourn, seconded by Brant Hornberger, all in favor.  Roll Call

Meeting adjourned at 8:07 p.m.

Minutes recorded by Diana Hearns
Documents reviewed:  None  
